
Chile Prayer Newsletter (week of 6/1 – 6/7, 2025) 
 

1- Due to a severe flu season in Chile this winter, they had to reschedule their youth winter 
retreat a few weeks earlier to 6/27 – 6/28. Please pray for God’s guidance on the logistics 
changes, event planning and most importantly to prepare the youths’ hearts to attend. 
 

2- Thank God for giving us the opportunity to host a couple fellowship event on 3/16. Pray for 
these couples to continue to develop their faith and marriage through God’s grace. Most of the 
wives who attended the event were believers who are married to non-believer husbands. 
Please pray for these sisters to continue to deepen their faith with Christ and be a living 
testimony to their husband and families. Pray for God’s works in the husbands’ hearts to seek 
Him.   

 

3- In the next few months, we need to pay special attention to the brothers and sisters who have 
accepted Christ as their personal Lord and Savior, but have not yet been baptized. We pray 
that some of them will be ready to be baptized in September or January next year. May the 
Lord help and lead them. 
 

 

 

為智利教會禱告 (week of 6/1 – 6/7, 2025) 

 

1- 由於今年冬天智利流感嚴重，他們需要將青少年冬季退修會提前, 改期至 6月 27日至 28

日。請求神帶領我們安排所有的變化、活動籌劃，以及最重要的是，幫助青年們做好參

加退修會的準備。 

 

2- 感謝主讓我們有機會在 3/16可以舉辦夫婦團契活動。為參加聚會的夫婦禱告，讓他們能

夠繼續尋求上帝的指引去建造他們的婚姻和一起事奉神。參加活動的妻子大多是信徒，

但丈夫並非信徒。請為這些姊妹禱告，願她們繼續加深對基督的信仰，成為丈夫和家人

活生生的見證。也求神感動丈夫的心，尋求祂。 

 

3- 這幾個月我們要特別關懷鞏固幾位決誌了但還沒有洗禮的弟兄姊妹，希望 9月份或明年 1

月份會有人願意洗禮，求主幫助帶領 

 


